
FEBRUARY 2005 THE ECHO 1

THE ECHO
The Award Winning Newsletter of the 

Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC

VOLUME 33 ISSUE 2 FEBRUARY 2005

IN THIS ISSUE

PRESIDENT’S 
MESSAGE

2005 OFFICERS 
AND BOARD

2005 DUES 
ARE DUE

ROSTER
UPDATES

TECH TIP

UPCOMING 
EVENTS

WANT ADS

NATIONAL 
MUSEUM NEWS

Well 2005 is off to a great start as evidenced by the gathering we had 
at the Arizona Golf Resort on January 22. Great weather, good friends and oh 
yes Studebakers!

We have many opportunities this year to drive and show our cars and 
support the SDC as well as our own chapter. Our goal will be to increase mem-
bership to 150 and participate in local and national shows. We have many 
events coming this spring before the weather heats up, starting with a Febru-
ary drive to Wickenburg and the AAHC show at Sanderson Ford. Check for de-
tails in this issue of the ECHO and sign up.

Be sure to attend Chapter meetings whenever possible and be a part 
of the decision making process including how to support the new Studebaker 
Museum in South Bend. Then in March we host the March Madness and 
gather with Studebakers from all over Arizona in a relaxed day of picnicking 
and informal showing. If you haven't participated in this show you've missed 
out. There are many more events on the calendar including the International 
Show in Spokane which would be a great drive in August and the PSW Zone 
Meet in Reno in September. So what are you waiting for ? Tune-up, polish-up 
and saddle -up that Stude and let's hit the road. 

Thank you to all the members who participated in the 7th Annual ACC 
Motor sports Day. We had a great showing of Studebaker cars and trucks and I 
hope we can attend next year with an even larger contingent. Attending on 
Jan. 8 were Bill Lynch, Harold and Deanna Manley, Dick Eichof, Chuck and 
Chris Collins, Scott Grainger, Denny and Jan Lockmon, Dennis Lynde and 
George Gezelius. Also showing cars were Al and Anna Riedel.  This is a great 
free all make show, and a good way to give our cars and club exposure 

Speedily, Deanna

PRESIDENTS MESSAGE BY 
DEANNA MANLEY

CALLING ALL SPEEDSTERS TO SPOKANE TO CELEBRATE THE GOLDEN 
ANNIVERSARY AT THE 41st  SDC INTERNATIONAL  MEET. THIS IS A UNIQUE 
OPPORTUNITY TO GATHER TOGETHER AS MANY PRESIDENT SPEEDSTERS AS 
POSSIBLE AT ONE TIME AND COMMEMORATE THE 50th YEAR OF THE CAR 
STUDEBAKER PRODUCED  ONLY IN 1955.REGISTER TODAY TO ATTEND AU-
GUST 15-19 AND MAKE THIS THE LARGEST GROUP OF SPEEDSTERS TO BE 
DISPLAYED IN ONE PLACE SINCE 1955 IN THE FACTORY.

IF YOU PLAN TO GO CONTACT DEANNA MANLEY BY PHONE OR E-MAIL 
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Studebaker friends from eleven states and provinces enjoyed fine weather, beautiful Studebakers, great food and 
wonderful fellowship to kick off what promises to be a positive year for the Grand Canyon State Chapter.  Seventy-
nine members and guests joined us for our buffet luncheon at the Arizona Golf Resort and Conference Center in Mesa, 
Saturday, 22 January.  They came from British Columbia, Michigan, Wisconsin, North Dakota, Indiana, Nebraska, Cali-
fornia, Washington, Illinois, Minnesota and Arizona.  President Deanna Manley conducted the business meeting fol-
lowed by International Meet Committee Chairman Ed Reynolds who shared plans for our Studebaker International 
meets.  Pacific Southwest Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather showed a video on the new Studebaker National Museum 
and SDC Secretary Jan Lockmon made a presentation on the new Studebaker National Foundation followed by the 
Studebaker Drivers Club President Colin Fort who brought us up to date on what is happening at the national level. 
National Director Carl Thomason made apitch for the upcoming Orphan Car Show and Swap Meet sponsored by the 
Beach Cities Inland Empire Chapter.

I had the pleasure of handing out awards to  drivers  of twelve of the twenty-four  Studebakers we enjoyed at the Show 
and Shine.  Skip Hicok from White Lake, Michigan earned the "Long Distance Driven" trophy for driving his 1938 
Studebaker Coupe Express 1987 miles to the meeting.  Although we don't give a hard luck award at our January Meet-
ing, one was earned by Julie Sackett and Lester Jackson as their 1933 Pierce Arrow Club Brougham simply quit just a 
few blocks from the Arizona Golf Resort and had to be towed back to Scottsdale by AAA.  Thank you so much for trying 
to join us Saturday.

People's Choice judging was strong and each entry received at least one vote.  Those receiving the bronze eagle for 
gaining the most People's Choice ballots are Dick Eichof, 1947 M5 pick up; Deanna Manley, 1932 Commander; Pres 
Connolly, 1957 Silver Hawk, George Van Zee and Harold Manley, 1955 President Speedster; Lynda and Eddie Caviar, 
1964 GT Hawk; Bob Burk, 1924 Speedster; Rachel and Chris Eastburn, 1963 Lark;  Jan and Denny Lockmon, 1964 
Avanti; Claudia  Robinette, 1960 Lark;  Linda Saar and Dennis Lynde, 1963 GT Hawk; John and Lorilee Kroulik, 1963 
GT Hawk.

We wish to express our sincere appreciation for those who sponsored awards for our Show and Shine.

JUST STEERING WHEELS  MESA, ARIZONA
STUDEBAKERPARTS.COM  PHOENIX, ARIZONA
STUDEBAKER INTERNATIONAL GREENFIELD, INDIANA
GOOD PRINTERS BRIDGEWATER, VIRGINIA
ARIZONA GOLF RESORT  MESA, ARIZONA
MAIN STREET COLLISION  MESA, ARIZONA
PHANTOM AUTO WORKS  KNOXVILLE, TENNESSEE
RICHARD DORMOIS AUCTIONS  MESA, ARIZONA
TURNING WHEELS  VERNON, BRITISH COLUMBIA
J AND N AUTO AIR CONDITIONING  HARLINGEN, TEXAS
"THE RIGHT IMPRESSION  KIMBALL, NEBRASKA" 

Grand Canyon State Members in attendance were Don Bjelke, 73 Avanti II, Jon Carter, 64 GT Hawk, Ed and Lynda Cav-
iar, 64 GT Hawk, Chris and Chuck Collins, Pres Connolly, 57 Silver Hawk, Larry and Ruth Cushing, Richard Dormois 60 
Lark 4 door,  Rachel and Chris Eastburn, 63 Lark, Steve Fein, 66 Cruiser, George Gezelius, 51 Champion, Scott 
Grainger, 46 M16 truck, Gary Keating, Ruth and Hezzy Kappus, 60 Lark wagon, John and Lorilee Kroulik, 63 GT Hawk, 
Denny and Jan Lockmon, 64 Avanti, Bill and Ben Lynch, 73 Avanti, Dennis Lynde and Linda Saar, 63 GT Hawk, Harold 
Manley and George Van Zee, 1955 Speedster, Bob and Deliah McCrea. Bill and Lois McDowell, Pete and Karen 
Mensing, Ken Michael, 62 Champ, John and Frances Rebstock, Al and Anna Riedel, Claudia Robinette, 60 Lark 2 door 
Daryl and Shirley Seher, Larry and Pat Swanson, Larry Vahe, 55 Speedster, John Verrill, Marv and Linda Wyrick, 53 
Champion Starliner. 

JANUARY MEETING ENJOYED BY MANY

BY RICHARD DORMOIS
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To all of our Arizona SDC friends:

By the time you read this, we will be in our new home in Sherwood, Arkansas.  After living 30 years on the desert, we 
have made a huge change in our lives.  We saw the need to gain a new perspective after altering our lives to care for 
family members over the years in Arizona.  We joined the GCSC in 1974, after joining SDC in New York State in 1972.  
We later also joined the Southern Arizona Chapter, and we have been active ever since and glad of it.  WE WILL MISS 
OUR ARIZONA FRIENDS IMMENSELY, and our lives are enriched by knowing all of you!

Love, Glen and Rosalie Torske

LETTER TO THE EDITOR
FROM GLEN & ROSALIE TORSKE

TECH TIP
OFFERED BY RUTH CUSHING, EDITOR

INSTALLING FORD DISC BRAKES ON STUDEBAKERS
Over the years, numerous Stude owners have installed Brand X disc brakes with (apparently) a minimum of 

trouble.  While they are not exactly a bolt-on in the true sense of the word modifications are (or seem to be) minor.  
This conversion was mentioned several times in the material I received from New Zealand — usually concerning late 
sixties Australian Ford products.  No problems mentioned. 

Ed Werrick made a conversion of this nature on his ’51 some time back and made the following comments on 
the subject:

Installing 1968 Mustang disc brakes is almost a bolt-on except for the caliper brackets.  The Mustange rotors 
take the same bearings as the Stude and the Stude seal will fit the Mustang rotor.  The only major difference was the 
length of the spindle.  The Stude spindle is about 1/2 inch longer and I adjusted that by using a sleeve and extending 
the dust cap.  Once I had the rotors mounted,  I used the spindle as a fixture by clamping the caliper to the rotor.  I cut 
a disc out of 1/2 inch plate which bolted to the spindle and cleared the rotor by about an eighth inch.

I then made a set of mountain ears and bolted them to the calipers and then welded them to the mounting 
disc.  When this was done, I took the caliper bracket off, put in some gussets and welded everything solid.  When I 
mounted the brakes on the car, the only problem I encountered was that I had to trim the rear corners of the lower 
control arms to clear the caliper brackets.  I did make one mistake on this operation — I mounted the calipers upside 
down.  This means that to bleed the brakes, I have to remove the calipers and shim between the pads.  As these disc 
brakes require a minimum of service, this is no big deal. 

Originally published in Studebaker Technical Tips Book One Copyright 1980 by the Studebaker Owners Parts Co-op, 
Inc.

WEBSITES OF INTEREST
www.oldcarmanual.com     It has more that car books, has old advertising, etc.

www.cruisinarizona.com/carshows.html    It has more car show stuff than you can believe

Neither of these two websites are strictly Studebaker, but they have lots of information for any car nut.
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TREASURER’S REPORT
BY 

CHUCK COLLINS, TREASURER

Grand Canyon State Chapter Treasurer’s Report

Checking Account
Ending Balance as of 6/30/04     $2626.20  (Adjusted)

Receipts
National Dues $165.00
Local Dues $827.00
Club Sales $  88.00
Name Badges $  12.00
50/50, May - Nov $246.00
ECHO Ad $    5.00
Donation $    4.50
Toy Book $  39.95
Holiday Party Auction $691.00
Zone Meet Shirt Sales $  42.00

$2120.45
$4746.65

Disbursements
National Dues $137.50
Newsletter Printing & Postage $920.12
Other Printing - Roster $  32.04
Postage $    7.40
Editor’s Supplies $  14.36
Name Badges $  15.00
Meeting/Event Supplies $  10.26
Donation - Church Food Bank $100.00
City of Phoenix - MM Deposit $530.00
AAHC Dues $  36.00
MOY Gift $  20.00
Holiday Party Food & Supplies $  81.81
Letterhead & Envelopes $  28.54

$1933.03
Ending Balance 12/31/04 $2813.62

Money Market Account
Ending Balance 6/30/04 $2020.01
Return of funds loaned $2000.00
to Zone Meet & Deposit
to Golf Resort
Interest July-Dec $      4.82
Ending Balance 12/31/04 $4024.83

Total Cash on Hand 12/31/04 $6838.45
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SPONSOR A MARCH MADNESS AWARD

Chapter members are invited to sponsor a fun judging award for the All-Arizona Studebaker Gathering - "March Mad-
ness" - on March 26th. You decide what class you'd like to sponsor, then you'll "judge" the vehicles to determine a win-
ner and present the award you've created or purchased at the awards presentation in the afternoon. Some past 
classes included Longest Distance Driven in a Studebaker, Best Steering Wheel, Classiest Paint, Coolest Ragtop - you 
get the idea. Just use your imagination to come up with a class and the award you will present. Contact Eddy Caviar at 
480-451-6200 or lcaviar@yahoo.com and let him know you'll be a sponsor.

Sale! Sale! --
Zone Meet Tee and Polo Shirts 

The great looking 2004 Zone Meet tee and polo shirts are available for the discounted price of $7.00 for a t-
shirt and $14.00 for a polo shirt. You can purchase a shirt at the January meeting or by sending a check for $7.00 or 
$14.00 plus $2.00 for shipping to Chuck Collins, GCSC Treasurer, 2410 W. Freeway Lane, Phoenix, AZ  85021. Include 
a note indicating size (M, L, XL, XXL) and color (tan or white). 

If the color you want is no longer available the other color will be sent. You will be notified if the size you re-
quire is not available. In addition to several M, L, XL, XXL tee or polo shirts in white or tan, there are two small t-shirts 
in tan and one small in white. There are, however, no XL polo shirts available in either color. 

IF YOU HAVE A BUSINESS CARD ADVERTISEMENT HERE, PLEASE CHECK WITH THE CLUB 
TREASURER FOR CONFIRMATION OF PAYMENT.  THESE ADS ARE $25.00 PER YEAR.  CHUCK 
COLLINS @ chuckstude@juno.com OR 602-995-5311.  Thank you for your attendance to this.

Ruth Cushing, The Editor
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FEBRUARY  BIRTHDAYS, ANNIVERSARIES
AND ROSTER UPDATES

BIRTHDAYS

1 Anita MacFadden 10 Fran Rebstock 20 Pete Mensing 25 Bizz Busbee
3 Will Eastburn 14 Joel Torgerson 22 Sandie Keating 25 Nancy  Davis
8 Herman Hales 15 Carol Pickett 22 Kevin McFadden 25 Bill Lynch
9 Randee Geyman 18 Nancy Bradfield 22 Eric Richardson 25 Harold Manley
10 Dick Eichof 18 Lucy Schaefer 24 Tim Renner 28 Virginia Miller

ANNIVERSARIES
3 Lynda & Ed Caviar 11 Carillon & Joel Torgerson 20 Connie & Jim Feddick
10 DeAnna & Eric Richardson 18 Nancy & Keith Davis 22 Carmen & Curt Curtis
                                                                         25 Elaine & Lionel Stone

ROSTER UPDATE
CHANGE OF E-MAIL ADDRESS

Steve Fein Studie66@earthlink.net John & Lorilee Kroulik llkroulik@yahoo.com
Lou Van Anne lvasales@comcast.net

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Pres & Terry Connolly Colin & Suzanne Fort Jim & Betsy Provenzano
20303 N 145th Dr P O Box 939 23804 E County 10th St
Sun City West, AZ  85375 Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA  92007 Wellton, AZ  85356
623-544-8622 760-753-5724 928-785-4580
1957 Silver Hawk colinfort@cox.net eprovenzan@juno.com

1956 Commander sedan 1930 Dictator
1940 President sedan

My thanks for the ever faithful assistance from Chris Collins for keeping our Roster up to date and supplying 
the club and this editor with any and all changes.  It is truly appreciated.

Ruth Cushing, Editor

CONDOLENCES
The Grand Canyon Studebaker Club extends condolences to Anita, Kevin and Sara MacFadden on the loss of Anita’s 
mother.  Our thoughts an prayers are with you.
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FEBRUARY MEETING MINUTES
BY RUTH CUSHING, SECRETARY

The January meeting was called to order by President Deanna Manley @ 1:15pm.  
The 2004 board members, Bill Lynch & Jon Kemper (Board Members), Dolores Lynch (Secretary), Malcolm 

Stinson (Treasurer), Denny Lockmon (Vice-President). Also recognized were our new slate of officers: Chris Eastburn, 
(Vice-President), Ruth Cushing (Secretary & ECHO Editor), Chuck Collins (Treasurer) , Larry Cushing (2nd year board 
member) John Kroulik & Scott Grainger (new board members).

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted as published.  
Treasurer’s report by Chuck Collins was read and approved.  There was $2,803.94 in our checking account 

and $10,496.84 in our Money Market account.  At close of books for the Zone Meet a check was sent by Meet Treas-
urer, Rosalie Torske for $6,472.01.  We had already transferred $200.00 to the Money Market in October as voted on 
at that meeting.

Dues for membership should be sent to Chuck Collins, Treasurer.  Currently our membership is 142 with a 
goal of 150 members which is very achievable goal to reach.

Chris Collins reiterated renewals are due and it is time to pay dues.  Membership applications are on back 
page of ECHO particularly if you have had any changes to update roster.  Also we have the roster by PDF file to you.  
She reminded us that we still have Zone Meet T-Shirts.  Chris brought to club attention about HB 2357 which has to 
do with emissions testing.  It is an excellent bill for vintage cars.  Call representatives to let them know you would like 
bill passed. 

Deanna announced that even though 40 members are receiving the ECHO by e-mail hard copies will be sent to 
all of our membership so that everyone will have a hard copy.  Those people who wish to go to the website may.  Chris 
& Chuck are maintaining the website.  We need someone to step up and become the webmaster.  Contact any officer 
for this honor.

 In February we typically go to the Wickenberg parade.  This year there will be no bar b que at Calamity Can-
yon.  Six members stated they are going to attend the parade.  Chris Collins will send in the registration.  Steve Fein 
will be the “point person” for this run.  Drivers will meet at the McDonalds just north of Bell Road on Grand Avenue at 
8:00 a.m.   Participants must be in Wickenberg by 9:00

Chris announced an AAHC event @ Sanderson Ford, “United We Drive, Divided We Park!” February 20 10am-
3pm.  $15/car on or before February 11.  Day of show entry fee is $20 per vehicle.  Swap meet space 8’X 16’ is $25.
Go to www.azautohobbyist.com to see registration form.

More cars shows were mentioned further in the future, Planes, Trains & Automobiles @ Falcon Field March 5. 
Beeline Cruise-In, Payson, AZ April 29&May 1. Orphan Car Show & swap meet Crystal Casino in Compton, CA April 2.  
Fun in the Sun South Nevada Chapter @ Laughlin March 11-13.   More details on each meet on our Calendar of Events 
page 10 this publication.

President Deanna Manley introduced our Member of the Year, Scott Grainger.
Lorilee Kroulik Co Committee chair for our March 26 March Madness has named sub-committee chairs. It is 

our 11th Annual Park & Show.  There is a sign up sheet for judging (make your own class & your own award).  It is 
FREE!! Held 3rd St & Indian School at the Indian Steel Park from 10—3.

Deanna announced that we have an open November meeting location.  Please volunteer.
Ed Reynolds reminded us of the SDC International Meet in Spokane August 15-19.  All information for regis-

tration will be in Turning Wheels.
The board voted to sponsor 3 awards (1 in each class) @ $35/each.  Richard moved & Scott seconded that we 

send $105. to the National SDC for the awards. Motion carried.
The board also voted to send money to Reno to support their PACIFIC  SOUTHWEST ZONE MEET.  Scott moved, 

Lorilee seconded to support awards at the PSW zone meet in Reno.  Motion Carried.
Barrett-Jackson auction coming up. 
Our Canadian members were introduced.  Members & guests from 11 states welcomed.  
Studebaker sighting @ Cruz auction a 1952 Pickup Studebaker.
Steve Fein presented a check for $108. for the Entertainment Book Fund Raiser.  Thanks to Steve for his ef-

forts.
New Members, Jim & Betsy Provenzano with a 30 Dictator bought in 1963 and Brook Connolly  with a 57 Sil-

ver Hawk.  Colin Fort (our National President) also joined our club.
Deanna showed a postcard size picture of new art by Thomas Kincaid called “City by the Bay”
Winner of the 50/50 was Harold Manley and winner of the Studebaker Driver’s Award was George Van Zee.
Meeting was adjourned.
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A wide range of motor vehicles were represented at the annual Motorsports Day hosted by the Arizona Community 
Church in Tempe on January 8th. Deanna and Harold Manley, who are members of the church, invited Chapter mem-
bers to display their Studebakers at the event for which the organizers do not charge an entry fee and also provide a 
free lunch to entrants. The day was cloudy and threatening rain during the show hours but nary a drop fell and it 
turned out to be nice enough for lots of outdoor visiting and tire kicking. 

Members showing Studes were Harold & Deanna Manley and George & Carol Van Zee, 1932 Commander and 1955 
Speedster; Scott Grainger, 1946 M16; Dick Eichof, 1947 M5; Dennis Lynde, 1963 GT Hawk; Ron & Sherry Watson, 
1931 Dictator; Denny & Jan Lockmon, 1953 Champion; Bill Lynch, 1973 Avanti II; and Chuck & Chris Collins, 1963 
Avanti. Other members in brand xes included George Gezelius, 1979 Ford Station Wagon and Al & Ann Riedel. In addi-
tion, there were two other Studes shown by non-Chapter members - George Sanders, 1942 Commander and Pam Con-
tes, 1965 Commander. Other members enjoying the show were Willard Pike, Claudia Robinette and Jon & Marisa 
Carter and daughters (with a 1972 Matador station wagon).

Thanks to Deanna and Harold for the opportunity to show off our Studes at a great gathering and here's hoping we can 
do it again.

ACC MOTORSPORTS DAY
By CHRIS COLLINS

Chapter Name Badges
Another order for Chapter name badges will be sent soon and if you haven't gotten one yet contact Chris Collins at 
602-995-5311 or chuckstude@juno.com to order yours. The cost of a badge is $4.00.

SAC ANNUAL BANQUET
BY CHRIS COLLINS

As is the case each year, the Southern Arizona Chapter's annual banquet at Tanque Verde Guest Ranch was very en-
joyable because of the great food and wonderful desert setting. After one of the best buffet meals one can eat in Ari-
zona, attendees adjourned to a nearby room for a meeting where new officers for 2005-2006 were elected. Congratu-
lations to Randy Goble, president; Chris Lillie, tourmaster and vice president; Maggie Wheeler, secretary; Deb Crooks, 
treasurer; Bruce Sandburg, historian; and Donna Goble, membership. 

Then drawings for dues and dinner reimbursements, 50/50 and cash door prizes were held followed by the Chapter's 
main fund-raiser, an auction featuring all Studebaker related items. Richard Dormois assisted Carlyle and Lynda Gallo-
way in the auctioneering duties. In addition to Richard, other GCS Chapter members from the Valley attending were 
Chris & Rachel Eastburn (1963 Lark), Claudia Robinette, Denny & Jan Lockmon and Chuck & Chris Collins. 

NATIONAL MUSEUM NEWS
The National Studebaker Museum is now a reality.  There will be an accounting of all the clubs’ donations, including 
ours.  We have donated a good deal of money to the Museum in the past.  As soon as we receive the accounting four 
our club new donation possibilities will be discussed.  

Ruth Cushing, Editor
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
OFFICERS AND BOARD 2005

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer
Deanna Manley Chris Eastburn Ruth Cushing Chuck Collins
3956 E Farmdale 8073 N 109th Lane 21831 N 91st Ave 2410 W Freeway Ln
Mesa, AZ  85206 Peoria, AZ  85345 Peoria, AZ  85383 Phoenix, AZ  85021
480-981-8886 623-266-6989 623-376-7054 602-995-5311
hpdlmanley@juno.com racheleastburn@cox.net idlewildrac@msn.com chuckstude@juno.com

BOARD MEMBERS ECHO Membership
Larry Cushing Scott Grainger John Kroulik Chris Collins
21831 N 91st Avenue 4135 E Fairview Circle 5218 W Tierra Buena 2410 W Freeway Ln
Peoria, AZ  85383 Mesa, AZ  85206 Glendale, AZ  85306 Phoenix, AZ  85021
623-376-7054 480-924-0826 602-376-8627 602-995-5311 FAX:419-858-5900
wlracfam1@msn.com scott@graingerconsulting.com llkroulik@yahoo.com chuckstude@juno.com

ECHO Editor
Ruth Cushing 21831 N 91st Ave., Peoria, AZ  85383 623-376-7054 idlewildrac@msn.com

PACIFIC SOUTHWEST ZONE
Regional Manager/Ariz. Chris Collins 2410 W Freeway Ln., Phoenix, AZ  85021 602-995-5311
Zone Coordinator Lloyd Prather 9104 Viola St., Bakersfield,  CA  93307 661-832-6930
National Director Carl Thomason 23205 Newport Lane, Yorba Linda, CA  92887 714-692-9225

SDC NATIONAL OFFICERS 2004/2005
President Colin Fort P.O. Box 939, Cardiff-By-The-Sea, CA  94518 colinfort@cox.net
Vice-President Linda Sinclair 1206 S Lake Dr 505, Lantana, FL  33462 houseofsinclair@aol.com
Secretary Jan Lockmon 9417 W Cedar Hill Circle S, Sun City, AZ  85351 lockmon@cox.net
Treasurer Brian Millette P. O. Box 21, Rosemount, MN  55068 milletteb@aol.com

IN ADDITION TO THE PRINTED COPY
YOU CAN NOW GET YOUR ECHO VIA E-MAIL AS A PDF FILE
YOU DO NOT HAVE TO HAVE PUBLISHER TO RECEIVE IT!!!

CONTACT RUTH CUSHING, EDITOR AT idlewildrac@msn.com
OR CHRIS COLLINS AT chuckstude@juno.com.  If you have NOT received it by the 5th 

of the month, please contact Chris Collins at chuckstude@juno.com

Chapter Dues are Due
Please send your 2005 Chapter dues of $18.00 with a completed application to the Chapter treasurer noting 

any changes in information for the roster. Use the address on the application. 

Remember you must be a member of the Studebaker Drivers Club to be a member of the Chapter. If your SDC 
dues have lapsed please include $27.50 with the local dues; the treasurer will remit them for you.
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GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER 
UPCOMING EVENTS

FEBRUARY 7 Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council (AAHC) Meeting, 7:30 pm at Sanderson Ford, 5300 NW Grand 
Ave. Info: contact Dan Sewell at 623-435-8961.

FEBRUARY 12 Wickenburg Gold Rush Days Parade. Everyone wishing to participate in the parade meet at the 
McDonald's on Grand Ave. north of Bell Rd. for an 8:00 am departure to Wickenburg. Others coming f
rom the north can meet in Wickenburg at the Chapter's staging area by 9:00 am. For that or other 
information contact the event tourmaster, Steve Fein, at 602-993-7920 or studie66@earthlink.net. 
Please note: The Old Car Gathering and Barbecue at Calamity Canyon has been discontinued. 

FEBRUARY 19 Chapter Meeting and Mini Stude Show. Our hosts are Chris& Rachel Eastburn.  We will meet at 
5:00pm @ Mixteca Restaurant 6731 West Bell Road Glendale, AZ.  Their phone number is 623-776-
3511.  This is just west of the AM/PM gas station.  We can order off the menu.  If the weather is 
pleasant,  we will use the patio.  Otherwise we can dine inside. 

FEBRUARY 20 Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council Car Show, 10am-3pm at Sanderson Ford Truck Dealership, 
Grand Ave & 53rd Ave. in Glendale. $15 Pre-registration car show fee, if received by Feb. 11th, $20 
after Feb. 11th. $25 Swap space, 8'x16'. Awards - People's Choice Top 10, Club Participation, Dealers 
Choice. Dash Plaques to first 150 registrants. Info & pre-registration: Joan at 623-937-1171 or Dan 
623-435-8961. See http://www.azautohobbyist.com for a pdf registration form or call Chris Collins at 
602-995-5311 to have one mailed. Let's have ten Studes for this show.

FEBRUARY 20  Winter Meet hosted by the Los Angeles Chapter at the Petersen Automotive Museum. No pre-
registration. Pay at the door only. Contact Andrea 'Enthal at aenthal@yahoo.com

MARCH. 5  Planes, Trains, Automobiles and up on Two Wheels X3 at Falcon Field - 10am-3pm - $10/
person, children 2 and under free - Mesa - Info: Abe 480-839-5847

March 11-13 "Fun in the Sun" hosted by the Southern Nevada and Zia Chapters at the River Palms Resort & Casino 
in Laughlin. Room rates are $40 Friday and Saturday. Friday boat ride on Colorado River - $9 per per
son. Saturday Car Show - $15 per car with People's Choice Awards.  Saturday evening Banquet -
$27.99 per person. Sunday trip to Oatman. Information: Gary Walters at 702-683-6321 or see South
ern Nevada Chapter website at www.studebakerclub.org for a registration form.

MARCH 26 All-Arizona Studebaker Gathering "March Madness" will be held at Steele Indian School Park, 3rd St. 
& Indian School Rd., 10am - 3pm.  Car show, fun judging, swap meet, dash plaques and a raffle. 
No entry fee. Bring a picnic lunch or have lunch at a nearby fast food restaurant. The 75-acre park 
includes a 2.5 acre lake, a 15-acre Entry Garden and a 15-acre neighborhood park that includes a 
playground and ball courts. Info: Contact Chris Eastburn at 623-266-6989 or email him 
at racheleastburn@cox.net. 

APRIL 2 Orphan Car Show and Swap Meet at Crystal Park Casino in Compton. $49 room rate, $5 for each 
swap meet space, $15 for vehicle registration. People's Choice Awards. Info: contact Bud or Dee 
Gruver at 562-949-2249.

APRIL 29-MAY1 Beeline Cruise-In and Charity Car Show in Payson. Registration fee is $30.00 which includes a t-shirt. 
Entries are limited to 300 pre-registered vehicles and the registrations are filling fast so if interested 
in attending plan to get your entry in soon. For an entry form contact Chapter member Ken Michael at 
928-474-7007 or kenmike@excite.com. The entry form is also available at www.cruisinarizona.com -
click "Car Shows".

APRIL 29,-30, MAY 1 Antique Studebaker Club Zone Meet hosted by the SoCal Chapter in Arcadia, Calif.

AUGUST 14-19 SDC International Meet at the Red Lion Hotel at the Park, Spokane, WA  Hotel info: 
www.westcoasthotels.com or 1-800-733-5466



FEBRUARY 2005 THE ECHO 11

FOR SALE—STUDEBAKER CARS, TRUCKS AND PARTS—WANTED
TO PLACE OR CANCEL AN AD:  Please contact Ruth Cushing by phone at 623-376-7054 or e-mail 

WLRACfam@msn.com or write 21831 N 91st Avenue Peoria, AZ  85383
Ads for members are free.  Business card ads are $25 per year.  Ads not updated every 3 issues will be dropped 

STUDEBAKERS FOR SALE

Restoring Champ T-cab Trucks
‘62 6 cyl shortbed
‘63 longbed 
‘63 3/4-ton long bed
‘63 1/2-ton short bed 
Call for prices
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA                  
_______________________________
For Sale:  1964 Avanti-Rare.  Com-
pletely restored & garaged.  Excellent 
show car condition.  R2-Paxton blown 
engine.  $30,000 OBO.  Please do not 
hesitate to make an ofer because this 
car needs to sell!  Pictures available 
upon request.  Contact William Harp 
at wharpiv@juno.com or call 817-483-
5743 Arlington, TX                         (0)
________________________________
For Sale Avanti II.  Asking price is 
$12,500. second owner.  84,000 
miles.  This Avanti, RQB-2613, has 
been in Arizona all its life.  There isn’t 
a spot of rust on this car anywhere.  
Call Dan at (602) 973-5517 or e-mail 
questions to dkuhl@arra.state.az.us

(0)
_________________________________
1964 Studebaker “Wagonaire”, V-8 
with standard transmission and over-
drive.  Sliding roof, older quality pro-
fessional repaint, excellent tires, ex-
cellent chrome, aftermarket added 
air condition, factory roof rack, won-
derful dash and interior except pad-
ded dash has cracks, perfect head-
liner and steering wheel.  Asking 
$8,500.00  (Sun Lakes, AZ) 480-895-
8908. No calls after 9 PM. E-mail:
wepike@webtv.net Willard Pike     (1) 
_________________________________ 

1961 Studebaker Pick-up, Standard 
transmission with overdrive, Restored 
to high degree, perhaps over re-
stored, Outstanding Black paint, Lots 
of chrome, Elegant custom interior, 
padded dash, special wheels, custom 
rear bumper, and more.  You have to 
see it to appreciate it.  Asking 
$14,000  No calls after 9 PM.  480-
895-8908 (Sun Lakes, AZ) E-mail: 
wepike@webtv.net                        
Willard Pike (Open for Offers)       (1)

1961 Champ Pickup 6 cylinder, 3 
speed.  Chrome grill, slider back win-
dow.  Spare fits into right rear fender 
well.  Needs total restoration $2700. 
OBO  Bob Penson 480-981-8189     (2)

_________________________________

60 Lark wagon: 4,000 miles. A com-
plete engine overhaul, new paint, air 
conditioning (that works), good tires, 
real nice $8,500. OBO Call Hezzy Kap-
pus 623-933-8320 (2)

_________________________________

37 Coupe Express Street rod:  ‘65 
Stude V-8 & auto transmission, new 
exhaust, new tires, runs, but has floor 
rust—all parts are there, in Wisconsin.  
$17,000.  Call Hezzy Kappus @ 623-
933-8320 for information               (2)
_________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS FOR SALE 

1964 Studebaker Avanti R-1, AT/PS/
PB/FACT AIR ORIGINAL INTERIOR, 
10K ON REBUILT ENG & TRANS, EX-
CELLENT BODY, BURGUNDY, $15,000 
Firm  480-443-1112—-
Richr@reiglearch.com                     (0)
_________________________________

Re-buildable engines and 
transmissions
259 full flow—auto trans.—$550.
259 full flow—$450.
259 non full flow—$300.
289 full flow—$500.
Automatic transmission core—$100.
Lionel Stone—818-990-8916  
Sherman Oaks, CA       
_________________________________

Set of new 1963 Avanti Radiator 
hoses plus 2 fuel filters.  I paid 
$65.00, yours for $25.00 Fred Gooch
520-883-7418 (2)       

Very good tailgate 60-s pickup 
$150.00 Call Hezzy Kappus 623-
933-8320 (2)

________________________________

STUDEBAKER 
PARTS WANTED

Automatic transmission pan for 
1961-64 V8 Fred Gooch 520-883-
7418 (2)

________________________________

For ‘56 Transtar 54-55 grill, brake 
drums, windshield, electric wiper 
mechanisms.  Door chrome for ‘53 
Regal Deluxe Coupe  Contact Larry 
Cushing @ 623-376-7054 or 
wlracfam1@msn.com                   (2)

————————————————————————

MISCELLANEOUS
FOR SALE

________________________________

FREE  FREE  FREE  FREE  
I have several tickets to the 

Studebaker National Museum, if 
anyone is going to be in the South 
Bend area between now & June 
30th, 2005 I would like to give you 
free tickets to the Studebaker Mu-
seum.

 Anyone interested please let me 
know & I will see that you get what 
you need. Somewhat limited on 
quantity.

 Malcolm J. Stinson Jr.
928-537-2571

studebakersw@cybertrails.com
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All memberships are for one year beginning on January 1.  Chapter dues are $18.00 per year, pro-
rated at 1.50 per month if joining during the year.  You dues include 11 issues of the award win-
ning ECHO, a Chapter roster, membership in the Arizona Automobile Hobbyist Council and the best 
club activities throughout the year.

Membership in the Studebaker Drivers Club is compulsory in order to be a member of the 
Grand Canyon State Chapter of SDC, Inc.  If you are not a member of SDC, add $27.50 to your 
Chapter dues, which the treasurer will remit for you.  Any questions can be directed to the address 
below or to Chris Collins at 602-995-5311.  Please make check payable to the Grand Canyon 
Chapter, SDC and send with this form to:  GCSC Treasurer, P. O. Box 37464 Phoenix, AZ  
85069-7464
NAME_____________________________________________________SPOUSE ________________
ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________
CITY ____________________________________STATE _______________ ZIP ________________
TELEPHONE # _____________________E-MAIL ADDRESS _______________________________
# OF CHILDREN (UNDER 18 YEARS OF AGE) _________________________________________
SDC MEMBERSHIP # ________________________ EXPIRATION DATE _____________________
BIRTHDAY (MONTH & DAY) SELF ___________ SPOUSE ________ANNIVERSARY _________
STUDEBAKERS YOU OWN: _________________________   _________________________________

        _________________________    _________________________________

GRAND CANYON STATE CHAPTER
STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB        MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

THE ECHO
The Award Winning 
Newsletter of the 

Grand Canyon State Chapter, SDC

21831 N 91ST AVE
Peoria, AZ  85383

TO PROUD STUDEBAKER DRIVERS


